
Girl Scouts of West Central Florida, Inc. 
2024 Annual Meeting 

Standing Rules 
 
The following rules are the standing rules that will be presented for adoption 
at the 2024 Annual Meeting of the Girl Scouts of West Central Florida. 
 
1. Only voting delegates or authorized alternates who have registered for 

the annual meeting are permitted to address the presiding officer or 
speak to the Council delegate body during General Session. 

 
2. Upon recognition by the presiding officer, any voting delegate wishing 

to address the council delegate body shall identify themselves by name 
and Area or service unit, or if applicable, as a Board member or Board 
Development Committee Member, before speaking to the Council 
delegate body.  

 
3. For voting matters, no speaker shall speak longer than two minutes on 

any discussion item. Timing of the two-minute period shall begin 
immediately following the required identification. 

 
4. For voting matters, no speaker shall speak a second time on a 

discussion item until all other voting delegates wishing to speak a first 
time have done so. 

 
5.  All remarks shall be addressed to the presiding officer. 
 
6.  Mobile phones and devices shall be silenced during the meeting. Video 

cameras and recording equipment, other than that approved by the 
presiding officer, shall not be permitted in the meeting room. 

 
These rules supplement the current edition of Robert’s Rules of Order Newly 
Revised, the parliamentary authority for matters of procedure that are not 
specifically covered in the bylaws of Girl Scouts of West Central Florida. 
 


